
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING MARCH 2020
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, March 9, 2020 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains.  Notice of the meeting was posted at the Community Center, Town Website and Town Garage on February 27, 2020.  Amended agenda was posted at the three same places on March 4, 2020.   Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Greg Haack, Paul Correll, Jeff Baylis and Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger were present. There were 12 citizens present.  Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Chairman Greg Hyer.  Jeff Baylis led the Pledge of lalegiance to our flag.

Approval of the Minutes of the February 10 Board Meeting.    Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Paul Correll to accept the February 10 Town Board minutes with corrections.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  

Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to accept the February 29 Financial Report.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to approve payment of March invoices in the amount of $51,377.21.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried. 

Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk: Annual Town Meeting at present is scheduled for April 21, 2020 at 7:30 pm.  Public Hearing regarding proposed amendment to Land use Plan is scheduled at 7:00 pm before the annual meeting.  The amendment would only allow for certain conditional uses to be approved.  A flyer was received regarding the 2020 census.  It is a timeline for the census this year.  A copy will be posted on the hall message board.  Chair:  A grant was awarded by the State which we are calling the Mullins million.  This grant was for $1 million to reconstruct Airport Road.  The money awarded is a match to 70% and is also capped at $1 million.  The culvert on Garfoot and Braun is big enough to get a 50% reimbursement from the County.  Scherbel Road bridge project is progressing.  Bids will be published soon.  This project would be 50% reimbursement from the County as well.  
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  Chris Klopp gave an update on the ATC line.  All parties of the appeal have communicated their positions and are waiting to hear if they were admitted in the reports.  A proposed briefing schedule has been suggested for May, June and July.  There are two energy workshops coming up.  One will be on energy efficiency being held at Wis. Heights High School on March 31.  The other is on installing solar panels and other ways to use renewable energy.  It is also at Wis. Heights High School on April 28.  There will be a lobby day for people to talk with their legislators about energy issues.  Date has not yet been set.  Wisconsin Grassroots Network is holding an annual festival on March 21 at Wis. Heights High School beginning at 8:45 am.  
Report from Deputy Brooke Gagner on 2019 activities.  Deputy Brooke Gagner sent the Board a list of calls for service to give an update on the happenings in the Town related to the sheriff’s office.  Highest calls were traffic incidents, safety hazards on the roads, and EMS assists.  There were many disconnects again this year.   Also high on the list were citizens asking for areas to be checked for possible problems.  Stolen cars are becoming more prevalent.  The Deputy reminded citizens to lock their cars even in their own driveways.  Overall, there was a reduction in calls this year for a total of 625.  
Action on ATV/UTV Ordinance based on legal opinion.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins, seconded by Jeff Baylis to rescind the ATV/UTV Ordinance passed in February based on the legal opinion. All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.   Motion by Greg Hyer to adopt the revised ordinance, Greg Haack seconded.  Board Members Greg Hyer and Greg Haack approved.  Board Members Jeff Baylis, Paul Correll and Patty Mullins objected.   Motion denied.

Discussion/Action on having the Town Plan Commission on Monday and the Town Board meetings on Thursday in either the first or second week of each month.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins, seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the Town Plan Commission meeting moved to the second Monday of the month and the Town Board meetings moved to the same week as Plan Commission meetings on Thursday starting in July, 2020.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Action on Approval of snow plowing contract for Hidden Valley Road.  Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Paul Correll to approve the snow plowing contract as drafted for Hidden Valley Road.   Jeff Baylis will present the contract to the homeowners on Hidden Valle Road.   Board Members Greg Hyer, Greg Haack, Paul Correll and Patty Mullins approved.  Jeff Baylis abstained.  Motion carried.

Discussion/Action on amending Ordinance 100.2 Penalties and Enforcement regarding ATV/UTV ordinance.  No action was required.
Action of Dates for Open Book and Board of Review.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer, seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the open book date of Thursday, April 30 from 4:00 to 6:00 pm and Board of Review to be Tuesday, May 19, 2020 from 4:30 to 6:30 pm.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Action on Moving May Town Board Meeting to coincide with Board of Review Meeting.  No action taken
Action on Record Retention Schedule to identify records to destroy.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis, seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the record retention schedule from the State of Wisconsin Historical Society and to destroy documents for the Town as such and retain what is necessary.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Discussion/Action on a rezone of Coyle parcels located on Mineral Point Rd with TDR sending overlay and award additional development rights with condition(s).  Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the rezone application of the Coyle parcels as presented.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Discussion/Action on a rezone of Kalscheur parcel on W. Mineral Point Rd., creating TDR sending and receiving overlay and award additional development rights with condition(s).  No Action taken. 
Discussion/Action on a rezone Kalscheur property on Barlow Rd creating a TDR receiving overlay to receive development rights with conditions from parcel 070720395004.  No Action taken.
Action on Airport Road Reconstruction Project and Grant.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to continue with the process for Airport Road Reconstruction Project.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Action to extend date for driveway permit at Lot 5 Glacial Oaks Estates (Gils Way).  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the extension date of the driveway permit for Lot 5 Glacial Oaks Estates for one year.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:56 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk



